

## SUMMARY OF TRANSPORATION BOARD ACTION

Subject:

2004-2010 Draft Metropolitan Transportation Improvement

**Program** 

**Meeting Date:** 

January 7, 2003

Recommendation:

The Transportation Board voted 6-0 to recommend the following

comments to the Chapel Hill Town Council:

• The Board is concerned about the lack of funding proposed for Orange County compared to funding to other counties in Division 7. The Board suggested that Orange County seek a greater proportion of transportation funding.

- The Board noted that Chapel Hill Transit requires additional funding for the purchase of buses and construction of the new bus maintenance facility.
- The Board recommends continued support for the projects currently programmed in the TIP, including construction funding for the Estes Drive Extension pedestrian and bicycle facility project.

Vote:

6-0

Aye:

Cianciolo, Lathrop, Howe, Hintz,, Koontz, Schroeder,

Hampton

Prepared By:

Loren Hintz, Chair

David Bonk, Senior Transportation Planner